
 
It is the responsibility of a Local Authority to over see the Youth Justice Team in their area. The 
Community Safeguarding and Public Protection Incidents policy (CSPPI), which was active during the 
period April 2013-May 2018, required that each YOT undertook a Critical Learning Report, which was 
then sent to the YJB following any deaths. Since May 2018 - this requirement has been removed and 
the information will now be held exclusively at a local level.  
   
Please can you tell me: 
 
1. How many children have died under Youth Offending Team supervision between May 2018 - July 
2019 (or the closest period you have available). 
2. Where possible, please provide the following information for each case; 
b.   
Gender 
c.   
Age/date of birth 
d.   
Classification (eg. Awaiting classification, homicide, natural causes, self-inflicted) 
e.  
Whether they had previously, or were at the time of their death, a looked after child 
 
f.  
Ethnicity 
 
g.  
Whether they had previously spent time in secure settings - a secure training centre or YOI  
 
 
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information Request. 
 
The response from the department concerned is as follows: 
 
There have been zero deaths. 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
mailto:foi@nottscc.gov.uk


Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
 


